
May 13th Buzzards Meeting  

   

Called Meeting to Order @ 6:30  

  

Introduction of Officers and Guests:  

  

There were 12 Members and NO Guests present.  

  

  

President – Steve Higgins   

Vice President – Jay Wellan   

Secretary – Mark Weeks  

Treasurer – Dart Sharp  

Safety Officer – Michael Conniff - Absent 

  

Minutes from Mar Motion to accept was made and seconded.   

  

Minutes were Approved   

  

OFFICER REPORTS: 

  

President:   Thanks to those who helped at the Hobby Expo. The crawler are was a 

hit, We had a lot of people stopping by our booth 

  

Vice President:   

 The Car races are going good, Scores and standings are posted on the club 

website. 

Our next event will be the Spring gliders, Saturday the 17th. Bryan Reightley is the 

Contest Director and He has a great event planned.  Pilots meeting is at 9:30 event 

starts at 10:00am 

June 7th is scheduled for the Tank event Jason always puts on a great event. He is 

asking for a little help getting the area prepped (Proposed date it 5/31/25) 

 

  

Secretary: We have 49 paid members,   

  

Member that have rejoined are Jerod Trenchard, and Brad Cole, New Members Alex 

Vazquez, Richard Stine, Tim Hoke, Wyatt Berne and Rob Kruithof. Please welcome 

them to the Buzzards.  

  



Treasurer: All Bills are paid,   

  

  

Safety Officer:  We had one minor incident with a glider, every one is OK but it is 

just a reminder to be careful. Watch for loose clothing or neck straps and transmitters 

hanging around your necks.  Also make sure that you have a throttle cut programed 

and to use it every time.  Remember to use your callouts while on the field and or at 

a flight station.  

  

  

Field Manager:   

Mowing is going well, but we are still looking for volunteers to help. Signup form in on 

the website. If you have questions contact Mark. 

 

 The car-track awning is the only one left to put up please help on Saturday some 

time after the Glider event. 

 

The Lake Hughs dock is in need of repair before we have the Boats and Floats event 

Mark will send out a few dates. Please sign up 

 

Paint Flight station tables – Need repairing and repainting. ?  

 

With the  power installed in the clubhouse and members using the power to charge 

batteries we need to add a couple of outlets. Ron Swift and Ron Beba have offered 

to install a couple of more outlets 

 

We need a couple more water hoses or hard pipe to run water to the car track area. 

If you would like to help or have old hoses please drop them off. 

  

Replace flagging on the road  

 

Newsletter Editor:   

If you have any pictures that you may have taken in the field, please send them to  

Ron Swift or Mark Weeks, and we will get them on the website or in the newsletter.   

 

Web:    

We need pictures from events or anything else for both the website and the 

Newsletter. Please send them to Mark or Ron, and they will share them.  



  

  

  

OLD BUSINESS:  

  
Barnyard Buzzards History Committee:  Nothing new to report  

  

   

NEW BUSINESS:  

  

Paul Dibble has announces that he is moving to Idaho and will be dropping out of the 

Club. Paul will be missed, He nominated Dart to take over as the contest director for 

the Heli event.  

 

The money from our club charity auction was donated to the Sky Valley Food Bank. 

They responded with a nice thank you note, the Note and Photo of Ron giving the 

check can be found on the clubs website. 

 

The rules for the pattern event were handed out, They will be posted on the web site 

also along with the glider rules for the May event. 

 

Sharing:  Brad Cole shared his Carl Goldberg Chipmunk.  He did a great job 

building it and we all can’t wait to see him fly it. 

  

 

 ADJOURNMENT:     7:08  

    


